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 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE
INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION
DATE:
May 13, 2013
TO:
 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1 
Michael Mayo, Sr., Chairperson, Transportation, and Public Works & Transit Committee

FROM:
Brian Dranzik, Director, Department of Transportation
SUBJECT:
Title VI Requirements
POLICY
Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964 states:  “No person in the United States shall, on the ground of race, color, or national origin, be excluded from participation in, be denied the benefits of, or be subjected to discrimination under any program or activity receiving federal financial assistance.”
In accordance with Federal Transit Administration’s Title VI Circular 4702.1B, all federal grant recipients are required to set system-wide standards and policies.  Transit providers that operate 50 or more fixed route vehicles in peak service and are located in an urbanized area of 200,000 or more population have additional requirements including collecting and reporting customer demographic data, evaluating service and fare equity changes and monitoring transit service. Non-compliance with Title VI can cause federal funding to be conditioned or withheld. 
BACKGROUND
Milwaukee County’s current Title VI Program for public transit service is a three-year plan which expires August, 2014.  Since the last program submission, the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) has issued new primary requirements for recipients’ Title VI Program.  The new requirements center on ensuring meaningful opportunities for the public to be involved in decision-making without regard to race, color or national origin, including populations with Limited English Proficiency (LEP).
Among the new requirements, recipients are to perform the following:

· Develop a formal Public Participation Plan.
· Involve meaningful public input on policy definitions for “major service change”, “disparate impact” and “disproportionate burden”.
· Perform an Equity Analyses of major service changes and all fare changes to determine whether adverse impact is present prior to County Board’s adoption of such changes.
· Include in the Plan tables depicting the racial break-down of the membership of non-elected committees (TSAC & TPAC).
SUMMARY
MCTS staff is in the process of developing the public participation plan, as required per FTA regulations.  In conjunction with the plan, staff is developing outreach efforts specific to the policy definitions noted on the previous page.  These policy definitions are a critical first step towards conducting meaningful and appropriate service and fare equity analysis. It is important to note that the implementation of the new Title VI requirements is an evolving process.  With each year, the previous year’s activities will be built upon and refined.    

MCTS anticipates two public outreach meetings will take place by fall of this year.  The format of the meetings will involve poster presentations, question/answer by MCTS staff and language interpretation service. The meetings will include an educational component on the policy definitions being sought.  The educational component will be accompanied by surveys designed to allow the public to select responses that are reflective of their interests and needs as they relate to public transit. 

After public comments have been obtained from the initial outreach efforts, MCTS will evaluate the feedback and determine what additional action is needed in order to ensure continual meaningful public input.  
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